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Dear Frie January 2020
It is time to once again send you greetings for the New Year, thank you for your tremendous support and update you
about our activities during the past year. May the coming year be happy and healthy for you and your loved ones, see an
upturn in the condition of our people and an end to oppression all over the world. It is sad that, although the desire for
peace and the well-being of mankind is a universal aspiration, it remains an elusive dream. It is left to each one of us to
light a candle and remove the darkness wherever we can. With your help, SOS strives to do this and bring happiness and
hope into the lives of thousands of children. May you be blessed for your concern and your generosity!

We continue to make steady progress in expanding our facilities and now have 59 projects functioning all over the
country. Of these 32 are residential projects, exclusively for orphans, and the rest are community schools, technical
training centres and medical dispensaries. Several projects are under construction to complete essential facilities as,
along with each SOS Children's Village, we require a Youth Home where boys are moved on reaching adolescence, and
a community school which ensures quality education and the opportunity to mingle with other children. With the steep
escalation in construction costs the establishment of new projects has been impacted but we are gradually meeting our
targets. An SOS Children's Village is under construction in Rawalakot (AJK), an SOS Children's Home in Multan and
schools in Muzaffarabad and Khairpur. To complete the ancillary requirements of the existing 15 SOS Children's
Villages we must also establish youth facilities in Sialkot, Jamshoro and Khairpur and schools in Jamshoro and
Rawalakot. We frequently get offers of assistance inviting us to open projects in different areas, but have the capacity to
admit more children in our existing projects, as well as reasonably wide geographical coverage. We presently plan to
establish an SOS Children's Village in South Punjab, for which the location of Rahim Yar Khan has been selected by the
Board of Governors. Any support in taking this forward will be very welcome.

Apart from the above we have decided to establish SOS Children's Homes in all the cities in which we are presently
operating. As [ have advised in previous newsletters, these homes are projects for children of women-headed families.
This is an enormous social problem in our country as the responsibility of the children, makes it extremely difficult for
the women to earn a living. Previously our criteria for admission excluded this category, as no institution can replace a
mother. These new projects encourage the mothers to remain in close touch with their offspring, so that they do not feel
abandoned by them. We presently have four such facilities — Lahore, Karachi, Abbottabad and Kharian - with the
lattermost being purpose built and donated by aremarkable family trust— Brigadier Sahib Dad Khan Welfare Trust. The
demand for admission in these homes is considerably higher than our other projects. The increased need for
maintenance costs brings me to an appeal I would like to make. All these years, the rate of admission of children and the
offer of sponsorships, has been more-or-less balanced. However, as a result of the accelerated admission rate, we now
have many unsponsored children — currently 80. The sponsorship of one child is Rs.10,000 per month and covers the
entire cost, including food, clothing and education. Please consider becoming a regular sponsor and invite others who
may not be aware of this need. Please also invite anyone interested to visit one of our facilities and see for
themselves how we function. —




And this brifigs me to the exciting visit by the royal couple of which all of you will be aware. The SOS Children's Village
Lahore was included in the official itinerary of Prince William and Princess Kate Middleton on their recent trip to
Pakistan. They were genuinely impressed and moved by what they saw, commenting on how much they would have
liked to spend more time with the children. The following day, when bad weather made it necessary to cancel their
scheduled itinerary, they did just that and returned for a private visit. This was absolutely thrilling for the children with
whom they chatted informally, played cricket, painted pictures and played carom. The couple was very interested in our
organization; they wanted to know more about the concept and were so impressed by the SOS alumni who were
introduced to them. Included were two girls, a university professor who has a Ph.D degree and another with an M.Phil
Bio-chemistry who is head of the laboratory in a multinational company. A great memory for the children and a very
great honour for SOS!

The absorption of our children into the mainstream is, obviously, our ultimate objective and we continue to focus
attention on preparing them for this transition. More and more attention is being given to youth empowerment and the
chance to develop to their full potential. Taking advantage of new technology, on-line counseling and inter-active
sessions with professionals are arranged so that they are equipped with the essential skills required to become
contributing members of society. Many who have passed through our hands are well settled in life and a testament to
the hard work involved in their upbringing. This would not be possible without the passion and commitment brought to
our work by the dedicated volunteers who serve on our committees. They not only ensure the standards of excellence
which are our hallmark, but also ensure that every child indeed has a 'loving home' and a fair chance in life. I would like
to extend to all of them my sincere gratitude. Words are insufficient to adequately thank them but, I am certain they are
well rewarded by the satisfaction of transforming lives. Without any doubt, if we did not have the advantage of these
dedicated colleagues, it would not be possible to establish and maintain centres of excellence all over the country. Many
thanks also to our support groups in London, Washington and Toronto. They are doing an outstanding job in promoting
our work and harnessing the goodwill of the diaspora. Their assistance, especially in funding new projects, is gratefully
acknowledged. I am aware that people living abroad are keen to assist good initiatives at home and [ would like to invite
those interested, to consider setting up chapters in their area.

Last, but not least, my sincere thanks to you, our donors. Nothing would be possible without your support and
everything we are able to do is because of your assistance. Thank you for your trust and confidence in our ability-te
utilize your donations judiciously and transparently. We assure you that we will continue to do so and look forward to
your continued support.

Yours sincerely,

Souriya Anwar
President




Every year SOS Children's Village Lahore conducts nonstop activities which provide the children with happy
memories.

We are proud to announce that our students obtained an impeccable 100 percent result in their Matric and FA. Two of
our students completed their BS in Bio Technology and Mechanical Engineering and are now interning at Chughtai
Lab and Akzo Nobel respectively. Another student is in the process of completing her BS in Software Engineering
this month.

The Chief Minister of Punjab, Mr. Usman Buzdar visited the village on Eid day and brought goodie bags for the
children.

Renowned singers like Atif Aslam and Aima Baig visited the village and enthralled the children with their
performances. Aima Baig also volunteered to become an Ambassador of SOS Children's Villages of Pakistan.

The British High Commissioner to Pakistan Mr. Thomas Drew, along with his wife and members of British High
Commission Islamabad, visited and were impressed with the work being done by SOS. This was followed by the
visit of Prince William and Princess Kate, which created great excitement.

Mr. Spencer Fearon, an international former boxer visited SOS, interacted with our boys and taught them the basics
ofboxing.

An eventnamed “Humara Quaid Humara Pakistan” was arranged to show solidarity with Kashmir at the Village.
Like every year, Independence Day was celebrated with a lot of fervor and enthusiasm by the entire village. The

children performed various activities and the programme culminated with cake cutting by the chief guest Mrs. Saba
Faisal National Director.

Rebecca, one of our brilliant students, participated in The World Robotics Olympiad 2019, an international robotics
event. She along with her team members demonstrated 2 1st century skills in technology.




DHODIAL

e A group of medical students from Women Medical College Abbottabad visited the SOS Village and participated in
different games and activities with the children.

e The Annual Day was organized at SOS Village Dhodial. Mr. Ahmed Saleem Khan Swati was invited as a Chief
Guest. He distributed prizes amongst the winners.

e Agroup of SOS children participated in a skiing course organized by the Adventure Foundation Pakistan.

e Are-union and Pakistan Day were celebrated at the Youth Home Abbottabad on 23 March 2019. The Chairperson
gave prizes to position holders in academics as well as in co-curricular activities.

e Ateam from Poor Patient Welfare Organization representing Ayub Medical College visited SOS Village Dhodial.
They educated children about community health, hygiene, professional education and career counselling. They
also distributed gifts among the children.

e A group of students from the psychology department organized a session on confidence-building and controlling
fear. The session had a very positive impact.

e Mother's Day was celebrated at the Village. Children wished their house-mothers and presented beautiful cards to
them as an expression of love.

e A two-day workshop on First Aid Training was conducted by Mr. Qamar from Red Crescent Pakistan for the
children. Children learnt how to handle a patient before arrival of a doctor or an ambulance.
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The staff of the Russian Embassy visited the Village and brought a lot of gifts for the children.

A team of doctors from CMH Rawalpindi came to SOS and checked more than a 100 children of the Village and the
Youth Hostel.

Doctors from Fauji Foundation Hospital visited the village. They spent a day of various activities with the children
and gave presents and refreshments to all the children.

31" August, 2019 dentists of AFID came and conducted various activities and gave the children gifts.

Ms. Oana and Mr. Garth representing a US based welfare organization visited the Village with Ms. Maha. They
took pictures of some children and had sketches made for them and presented these to the children.

On 24" September 2019, the management of Joy Land invited two groups of our children to enjoy the various
activities.

On 27" September 2019, Pakistan Tourism Development Corporation invited our children to celebrate World
Tourism Day. They gathered at F-9 Park Islamabad where they gave a seminar and held competitions. They also
visited Faisal Mosque. Federal Minister Dr. Firdous Ashiq Awan addressed all the children on the importance of
tourism.

One of our elder girls, Kainat Daleel, has recently completed her graduation in Electrical Engineering from Army
Public College of Management and Sciences with 3.73 GPA




A number of activities were organized by the corporate sector to entertain, educate and help in the welfare of the
children and staff of the SOS Children's Village.

Make “Pakistan Clean & Green” —importance of Dams, Water, Cleanliness and

Environment and tree planting was explained to the children.

Children from Hermann Gmeiner School were invited to Pursakoon Karachi for “Shehr-e-Karachi science
exhibition” and enjoyed the dramas, stories and other fun activities.

Workshops organized included fostering healthy relationship among coworkers by addressing communication
gap, National Youth Empowerment conference, personal hygiene and health and self- development.

The strength of SOS Hermann Gmeiner School has increased to over 1750. Educational activities utilizing modern
technology were introduced and are being enhanced. In sports archery has been initiated.

Accreditation of Web & Mobile Application Development Course was done with Sindh Board of Technical
Education (SBTE)

Mr. Danish Faiz Khan, MD, United Medical & Dental College, offered free scholarships for one MBBS, one DPT,
two Registered Nursing & four Nursing Aids for SOS children every year.




Laraib Nadeem got married and the event was celebrated with traditional festivity. She is happily settled in her new
life.

Chaudhary Muhammad Sarwar, Governor Punjab and his wife, Mrs. Perveen Sarwar, visited SOS Children's
Village with the Sarwar Foundation team. They interacted with the children and spent time with them along with
film star Reema Khan.

Six international bikers from Malaysia visited SOS Village Faisalabad under the supervision of the Lion's Club
President. They planted different types of fruit plants at the SOS Village under “Green Clean Pakistan” campaign.
Children were excited to see heavy-bikes and took the Malaysian bikers' autographs.

A re-union party was arranged at the SOS premises. SOS children and SOS alumni participated in this event.
Chairperson Mrs. Kishwar and other executive members also joined and expressed their thoughts.

Family Fiesta was held in the Village. Different organizations arranged food stalls, fun and magic show, live music,
jewellery shops and much more for fund-raising purpose.

Eid ul Fitr & Eid ul Azha were celebrated with full enthusiasm at the SOS Children's Village .




SADCODHA

Dastak Child Rights Unit (CRU) conducted a talent show with our children. Different activities were arranged
such as national songs, painting, dancing and singing competition. They distributed gifts among the children.

ABB Power & Automation (Pvt.) Ltd. Pakistan, one of our sponsors, visited the Village to meet their sponsored
children. They had lunch with them and distributed gifts.

The Inter-Village Cricket Tournament was won by SOS Children Village Faisalabad. Prize Distribution ceremony
was held at Sargodha Stadium. Executive Committee members distributed certificates and cash rewards.

The marriage ceremony of an SOS girl was held in December 2018. Executive Committee members and children
attended the ceremony.

Atraining session was organized by Rescue 1122 at the Village.
Spring Plantation Activity for Green and Clean Pakistan also took place at the village.
Representatives from ARMY Public School and College visited the children.

Two of our respected donors, Mr. Hafiz Abid and Malik Saadullah arranged a grand iftar dinner for the children at
Prime Castle, which was greatly enjoyed by them.
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SOS is home to many talented young individuals. A lot of these children have progressed by leaps and bounds and
have truly achieved great heights.

Abdullah Shah got 90% Marks in his Matriculation Exams and he also won multiple debate competitions against
many other educational institutes.

Tanveer Ahmad secured 85% marks in his F.SC Exams and he is currently studying Physiotherapy at the Multan
Medical and Dental College.

Shakeel Rafiq received a diploma in Electronical Engineering got a scholarship for Electrical Engineering.

Rajab Meer got a Master's Degree in Risk Management and he is currently doing a job at the SOS Youth Home
Multan as an Assistant Director.

Shamroz Idrees, a BBA graduate, is currently working as a sales representative at a multi-national Company in
Dubai.

Asghar Wahid also gota BBA Degree and he is currently working as a Sales Manager for Walls Ice Cream.

SOS Multan Institute of Technology (Stitching Unit) offers stitching home services and provides opportunity to the
underprivileged women to earn a living. Over 30+ women are benefitting from this project and successfully
earning an average of Rs. 100,000 per year.

The Annual Cricket tournament was held in December in Lahore, which was sponsored by Akzo Nobel Pakistan.
Multan won this tournament by defeating Rawalpindi in the final match, thus bringing home the trophy.

The M.A.R.S group visited the Village; the group was led by Muhammad Abdul Rehman. The brought a lot of
plants with them and with the help of the children and gardeners of the Village, planted them all over the facility.
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Respected DC of Sialkot Syed Bilal Haider visited the village. DC Syed Bilal Haider met the children and spent
quality time with them. Mrs Azizah Shabbir explained the vision and objectives of SOS Children's Villages.

Annual Prize Distribution ceremony at the SOS Hermann Gmeiner School was held. Certificates were distributed
among position holders.

District Emergency Officer Mr. Syed Abid Kamal with his Sialkot Rescue 1122 Team visited the Village to provide
them First Aid training and how to cope with emergency situations.

Friends of SOS Sialkot organized a successful event "Bake Sale 2019" for the noble cause of SOS. Different stalls
of baked items from professional bakers were exhibited.

Youth home boys Taimoor Akbar, Waqas Feroz and Village girl Sundas Ashraf completed their graduation
respectively in the following disciplines: BS Software Engineering and MBA from UMT.

Earth Day was celebrated to promote the understanding of important environmental issues. SOS girls celebrated
Earth Day in LPDI with their teachers and painted a wall to spread awareness regarding global warming and
importance of plantation.

RDX Sports arranged a gigantic event on 23" March on Pakistan day. Sports Gala and musical eve were prominent
features of this event.

Deputy Commissioner Sialkot allocated land for the SOS Youth-Home. Prominent industrialists from Sialkot
attended the handing over ceremony and announced donations for the construction of the Youth Home Sialkot.




e Imran Khan from the youth home participated in the Junior Mister Quetta and got 3" position in the body building
competition.

e National level debate by Hamdard was held in Islamabad, two girls participated and got positions. We are proud of
our girls.

e Treeplantation activity was held by National Bank and Quetta Serena Hotel. Many trees were planted in the Village
and the Youth Home.

e Wedding bells started ringing in SOS Quetta and one of our girls who got married last year in September has been
blessed with a baby boy.

e All National days were celebrated at the SOS Village.

e  Wehad an excellent result in the Matric Examinations. The average score of our children was 77.7%




This year was yet another momentous one for the SOS Children's Village.

To start off, on behalf of the Embassy of the United States, officers of the United States Marines - which is the
expeditionary arm of the American Armed Forces, visited the Village. They came fully prepared for activities that
they had planned for the resident children, who greatly enjoyed the experience.

Similarly, another set of fun filled activities was hosted at the Islamabad Chapter by Act of Kindness, a non-profit
organisation that happens to be our stalwart beneficiary, in lieu of festivities to commemorate its anniversary.

World Wide Fund for Nature conducted a three-day session which was geared to educate and raise awareness as part
of the organisation's Youth Development Programme.

Another prominent highlight of this activity-centric year was the visit of officers from the Police Academy.
Afterwards, in an interactive session, games were played and an assortment of confectionary treats and toys which
were distributed amongst the wards of the Village.

The crown of this year's activities, however, rests with the delegation of Emirates Airlines, spearheaded by a
representative of the Embassy of the United Arab Emirates, that came to SOS Children's Village Islamabad.
Emirate's licensed merchandise were distributed among the children and the youth.
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JAMSHORO

e Ilm-o-Neroon Organization arranged a science activity for children in which volunteers showed different kinds of
science practicals using simple objects.

e Annual fund-raising event was organized in February 2019. It was very successful and attracted about 5000 guests.

e Deputy Inspector General — Police Hyderabad, Commissioner Hyderabad, Deputy Commissioner Jamshoro, SP
Jamshoro, accompanied by the National Accountability Bureau Director Sukkur visited the Village. The Village
Chairman briefed them about the facility. All distinguished officials were highly inspired by the SOS philosophy
and generously donated LEDs for all functional homes.

e Different dignitaries and high officials from Hyderabad SITE Association visited the Village on special invitation
of worthy Commissioner Hyderabad Mr. Abbas Baloch. DIG-P, DC, SSP also accompanied them. The visit was
fruitful as different officials committed to sponsor 25 Village children and extend further support for the cause.

e Twelve SOS children secured positions in the final examinations. In this regard, they were rewarded with a trip to
Hyderabad Garrison.

e Department of Physiotherapy, ISRA University celebrated World Physical Therapy Day with children. They
arranged different physical activities and games for the children.
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Children were shifted to their new Village in Sundhgaran. They worked
hard to make their new homes neat and clean & comfortable.

Annual prize distribution ceremony was a colorful event which was well
managed by their teachers.

The President Mr. Masood Khan and Prime Minister Raja Farooq Haider
Khan of AJ&K visited the SOS Sundhgaran Village.

Chairman PRCS Dr Sardar Mehmood Khan celebrated 156th Anniversary
of'this society with the children.

In September Midland Doctor's voluntarily arranged the dental checkup for
all the children. They short listed the children and provided them the quality
treatment by inviting their supporting group qualified dentist from England.
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The President of Azad Jammu & Kashmir, Sardar Masood Khan visited the
Village to inaugurate the SOS Hermann Gmeiner School.

Eid ul Fitarand Eid ul Adha were celebrated with zeal and zest. Children
wore colorful new clothes and enjoyed picnic at Banjosa lake on the day
after Eid.

Two of our girls Mahnoor and Hajra participated in Inter-school Qirat and
Naat Competition and won 2™ and 3" prizes respectively for Naat recitation.

Construction of 10 children homes, staff residences and administration
block for SOS Village has started. At present, children are living in the SOS
Youth Home building. The project is expected to be completed in 2021.
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The Khyber Pakhtunkhwa Modern Pentathlon Association arranged a sports event at the University Public School
Peshawar. The Chief Guest was DG Sports KPK, Mr. Junaid Khan. Children from different schools participated in
this event. Two of our children, Abdul Rehman won a gold medal and Naveed Khan won a bronze medal.

A City Traffic Police team organized an effective programme at the Village. They enlightened children and staff
about traffic and road sense and distributed gifts and food stuff among children.

Iftar dinner was hosted by KP Governor Mr. Shah Farman for our children along with other orphanages. Children
received gifts and Eidi from the Governor and MPAs. Our children enjoyed this event.

Eid was celebrated with full zeal. All the children were invited to the Governor House on the first day of Eid.
Children had fun especially while playing different games.

The Youth Home was commissioned in July and 10 children have been shifted to the new facility.

Kashmir Solidarity Day was celebrated at the Village facilitated by a team of social activists. Children were briefed
about the importance of the event.

On Defence Day, all the children were taken to the Air-Force Base Peshawar where they received VIP treatment
and were briefed about the importance of Air Forces.




Plantation Day was celebrated by SEWA Pak Organization at the village. Mr. Riaz Wassan ADC-I and SOS
children planted neem trees in the Village.

DSP Khairpur Mr. Mahdi Raza visited SOS Village Khairpur. He met our children and distributed sweets among
them.

SOS Khairpur staff attended “Women's Day” which was celebrated by Women Protection Unit at Sachal Library
Khairpur. Our children participated in Naat Competition and Quran Recitation.

Mr. Muhammad Abbas Baloch (Commissioner Hyderabad), Mr. Naeem Ahmed Sindhu (DC Khairpur) and a team
of doctors visited the Village. They brought sweets and Eidi for the children.

14th August 2019 was celebrated with the collaboration of Khairpur Youth Council team. Madam Nafisa Shah was
the chief guest of the programme. She planted a neem tree in the Village.

Assistant Director Social Welfare Department and Child Protection Unit team visited the Village on 3" October
2019. They discussed a plan with the Assistant Director regarding “Child Protection Sessions” which will be
conducted at the Village.

Inland study tour was scheduled for the participants of 28th Mid Career Management Course (MCMC) by
National Institute of Management (NIPA) Karachi at the Village. 35 Senior Officers from Govt departments visited
SOS Khairpur. They provided appreciation reward to the Assistant Director and donated Rs. 50,000/ for the
children.




e SOS Children's Home Karam Bagh Kharian was commissioned in July 2018. We have currently 63 children and all
are enrolled in the TCF school.

e Mr. Chaudhary Akhlaqg Ahmad, Provincial Minister of Special Education Punjab along with Mr. Arshad Dad
General Secretary of PTI, visited the SOS Children's Home Karam Bagh Kharian and spent quality time with our

children. They appreciated the work of the organization.

e 23" March was celebrated with collaboration of Coca Cola Gujrat. Children performed on patriotic songs. Mr.
Naveed Asghar Kiani, HR Specialist at Coca Cola, distributed prizes to the best performers.

e 14" of August was celebrated and children performed different plays.

e American Humanitarian /Musician Todd Shea visited SOS Children's Home Karam Bagh Kharian along with
generous donor Mr. Shahid Dad. Mr. Todd Shea also sung the Pakistani patriotic song i.e. Dil Dil Pakistan.

e Col Mudassir from Kharian Cantt visited the SOS Children's Home in Ramzan and was impressed with the work.
He also had iftar with children and arranged iftars for the children.




The computer laboratory has been transformed into a colorful reading room for children by students of the Amal
Academy.

Independence Day celebration took place at the SOS Village, for foreign visitors Oana and Garth. Children
performed on traditional and national songs.

Eid Milan party was organized on 29" August with support of our donors who were also invited to the event.

Two internship sessions were successfully completed in July to August. Each volunteer was allocated two children
and assigned tasks related to their weaknesses.

Fun Factory Emporium Mall invited us in February for a complimentary day of rides. All children and mothers
enjoyed the fun-filled day.

Funholics Lasertag invited our children to their Packages Mall branch for a complimentary game round.

Plantation activity was conducted by Sun Rise Pakistan.

Children above 7 years of age were invited by Lahore International Children Film Festival for a complimentary
show of animated moral based movies.




SOS CHILDREN'S VILLAGES PAKISTAN

National Office

SOS Children’s Villages Pakistan
409-Main Ferozepur Road

Near Children's Hospital, Lahore
+92 42 35918035-6 & 35917846-7
Email: national@sos.org.pk

SO0S Children’s Village Lahore
409-Main Ferozepur Road

Near Children's Hospital, Lahore
+92 42 35943922 & 35943906
Email: lahore@sos.org.pk

SO0S Children’s Village Rawalpindi
Opposite High Court, G.T. Road

+92 51 4917311- 4917312

Email: rawalpindi@sos.org.pk

SO0S Children’s Village Multan
Industrial Estate, Sector No.1 Multan
+92 61 6538481 & 6514144

Email: multan@sos.org.pk

SOS Children’s Village Quetta
Near Kidney Center

Samungli Road, Quetta

+92 81 2871693

Email: quetta@sos.org.pk

S0S Children’s Village Sialkot
Airport Road, Khambranwala, Sialkot
+92 347 0042889

Email: sialkot@sos.org.pk

SO0S Children’s Village Jamshoro
Jamshoro Campus of University of Sindh
Deh Moro, Jabal Taluka, Kotri

+92 22 2772230

Email: jamshoro@sos.org.pk

S0S Children’s Village Faisalabad
Chak No, 199, R/B, Gatwala, Faisalabad
+92 41 2421667 - 0300 8626793

Email: faisalabad@sos.org.pk

SOS Children’s Village Sargodha

49-Tail, Main Faisalabad Road,

Near Board of Secondary Education, Sargodha
+02 48 3250028

Email: sargodha@sos.org.pk

SOS Children’s Village Karachi

153-Deh Mehran, Jinnah Avenue, Malir Halt
Karachi

+92 21 34592202 & 34593035

Email: karachi@sos.org.pk

SOS Children’s Village Dhodial
Karakoram Highway, Near Hazara University
Dhodial, Tehsil & Distt. Mansehra.

+92 997-414102 & 414116 0992-862165
Email: dhodial@sos.org.pk

SOS Children’s Village Muzaffarabad

Eid Gah Road, Village Makri, Muzaffarabad
+92 342 6860923

Email: muzaffarabad@sos.org.pk

SOS Children’s Village Islamabad
Near Police Academy, opposite NUST,
H-11, Islamabad

+92 321 5669173

Email: islamabad@sos.org.pk

SOS Children’s Village Peshawar
Beside Shaukat Khanum Hospital,
5-A-2, Main Boulevard,

Phase V, Hayatabad, Peshawar.
+92 91-5812776

Email: peshawar@sos.org.pk

SOS Children’s Village, Khairpur
Mumtaz Colony, Old National Highway
Near Bilawal Bhutto Zardari Park/Wapda
Colony Khairpur, Sindh.

+92 243-553014

Email: khairpur@sos.org.pk

SOS Children’s Village Rawalakot

Chak Damni Begala Hajira Road, Rawalakot
District Poonch Azad Jammu & Kashmir
+92-334-1805354

Email: rawalakot@sos.org.pk

SOS Children’s Home Johar Town
Revenue Employees Cooperative Housing
Society, Block A, Near Abu Bakr Park,
Johar Town, Lahore.

+92-42-35181993-4

Email: soshgs.rechs@sos.org.pk

SOS Children’s Home Karam Bagh Kharian
Brig. Sahib Dad Road, Village Panjan Kasana,
Main G.T. Road, Tehsil Kharian, District Gujrat
+92 334-6964838

Email: kharian@sos.org.pk

SOS Children’s Villages- UK Pakistan
Support Group

c/o Business Systems Limited 12 Smith's
Yard, Summerley Street,London. SW18 4HR
+44-20-8946 5301

Email: sospsg@bsluk.com

SOS Children’s Villages Pakistan- USA
Support Group

SOS Children's Villages USA, DC Chapter
+1-703-967-6199

Email: naila.nasir1@gmail.com
http://www.sospakistandc.com/

S0S Children’s Villages Pakistan- Canada
Support Group

16 Rachael Street Toronto, ON M4W1M5
Canada

+1-416 624 8646

Email: cmusarat@rogers.com

Send Donations to:
Account Title:
SOS Children’s Villages of Pakistan
PKR: 08-7928912-01
(IBAN: PK25SCBL0000008792891201)
FCY: 05-7940963-90
(IBAN: OK27SCBL0000105794096390)
Standard Chartered Bank
Gulberg Branch
86-A-D-1 Gulberg 111
Lahore, Pakistan

Online Donations can be made at
www.so0s.org.pk
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Sponsored by:
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